
PO Box 2023, Bayswater  Vic  3153 
Email: info@hartwellmcc.org    PH: (03) 9729 7729  Mobile:  0425 818 729 

 
Dear Competitors, 
 
Welcome to round 1 of the Hartwell Motorcycle Club Championships.  We would like to thank you 
all for entering and we hope that you have a terrific experience with loads of exciting racing with 
your fellow competitors. 
 
Schedule of events for Friday will be available at Pit Office; the schedule of events for the 
weekend will be in our race programme at Pit Office.  
 
Please find attached: 

 Garage List 
 Practice Day groups 
 Rider’s Briefing from the Clerk of Course 

 
Practice Day: 
For those of you that have entered for the Friday practice please see the attached list for the 
group allocations.  If you would like to change groups please let me know a.s.a.p.   

We would ask that if you are not riding on the practice day to not enter the 
circuit until 1pm. 

Garages: 
We will not be handing out garage keys but will be asking Phillip Island to lock and unlock each 
night and morning.  Please be respectful in the garages, if you have requested half a shed then 
that is what you get, please do not encroach on another rider’s area unless you have asked. 
 
Transponders 
At this stage they will be available upon sign in, a deposit will not be required, however if they are 
not returned within 30 minutes at the end of the meeting you will be billed $50, if you lose or 
damage your transponder you are liable to pay for the repairs or full replacement costs as deemed 
necessary by Computime Race timing Systems Pty Ltd.  
 
Supplementary Regulations & 2024 Series Guidelines 
Please make sure that you have all read and understood.  They are available on the Hartwell 
Website or facebook page or you can call the office to have one emailed to you. 
 
Speed and Noise 
Speed detection devices will be in use, one in the pit lane and one coming off the circuit at turn 4, 
if you are found to be excessive you will get a warning, second time occurring your details will be 
recorded the Third time you will be reported to the Clerk of Course for action.  
Noise testing will be conducted if your bike is over 95db you will be told to fix it before you can 
enter the circuit again. 
 
Numbers 
Hartwell Motorcycle Club adheres to the rules in relation to race numbers as they appear in the 
2024 MoMs as directed by Motorcycling Australia.  Please make sure that you comply. For a little 
clarity, if a Marshal cannot see your number or timing cannot read your number, you may be black 
flagged and asked to conform. 
 
 
 
 



Tyres 
Under no circumstances are tyres to be left at the circuit.  Take them with you!!  If there are tyres 
left, video footage will be sort to find the owners and then they will be fined.  Phillip Island fine us 
and we will certainly pass this on. 
 
Large Vehicles 
Vehicles that do not fit thru the tunnel will be able to access from Gap Road at 7am on Friday and 
Saturday morning and will be able to exit at the completion of racing on Sunday afternoon. 
 
Office Hours 
The pit office will be open from 7am each day and close at 5.30pm each day.  Any further 
enquiries can be email to:  info@hartwellmcc.org or call 0425 818 729  
 
Scrutineering 
Scrutineering for Friday will be self-scrutineer; you will have to sign to say you have checked over 
your bike. Helmets will be inspected and the build date and serial number will be noted on the sign 
on sheet so please know what it is and where it is located. 
Scrutineering for the race weekend will be carried out on Friday after 3pm and Saturday morning.  
Scrutineering Cards can be collected from the office at the base of the tower once Sign on is open. 
A PA announcement will be made to inform that Sign on is open. Collection of your transponder 
will occur when you sign on. When presenting to scrutineering shed please have your belly pan 
removed and your transponder fitted. Your helmet must be less than 10 years old and you MUST 
write your helmet number and build date on your scrutineering card before attending, as this will 
assist in reducing the time it takes to complete scrutineering. You can attend twice if you wish, 
once with your bike and once with your gear.  You MUST be wearing your leathers. Transponders 
are also required to be in place for scrutineering. 
 
Rider’s Briefing 
Rider’s briefing will be by electronic means only and are attached to this email.  Any further advice 
to riders will be via PA each morning.  When signing on in the morning you will be required to tick 
a box to state that you have read and understood the rider’s briefing notes.  The briefing notes will 
also be available in the pit office. 
 
Final check list: 

 You must leave the venue by 6pm each evening. Failure to do this will result in you 
receiving a bill for the time over.   

 When attending the pit office to sign in please have your race licence ready to be 
viewed.  Please make sure that it is current! 

 Riders under 18 years of age must have a parent/guardian with them 
 Round trophies can be collected at the office on Sunday. Race trophy plates should 

be collected throughout the weekend and not all at once please.   
 Remember don’t leave tyres 
 Return your transponders when you have finished your racing weekend 

 
The Hartwell Motorcycle Club Committee would appreciate any feedback or suggestions that you 
would like to make. Please email them through to the club so that we can build a better experience 
for everyone. 
 
With Kind regards 
Jayson Porter 
President 
The Hartwell Motorcycle Club 
31 January 2023 


